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. June 3, 1974

Mr, Clay T. Whitehead

Director

Office of Telecommunications Policy
Room 770

1800 G Street, N. W.

Washington, D, C,

Dear Mr., Whitehead:

In late 1973, the Foreign Operations and Government Information Sub-
Committee of the House Committee on Government Operations conducted

2 questionnaire survey to obtain data on the current policies and practices

of Federal agencies relative to telephone monitoring and other surveillance
practices. )

The information developed by that survey indicates a need for an,ll:l?.isltwg by
this Sub-Committee of the material published in it's report of I_)_ge_gsﬂ__g‘mb.&_’_w.
which is enclosed for your information, A series of public hearings is being
scheduled to assist the Sub-Comn ttee in its efforts to more fully develop

a body of knowledge about the current technology of monitoring equipment
and what can be anticipated in the near future.

This is to confirm tentative arrangements discussed by your Assistant Director
for Government COmmunications, Mr. Charles C. Joyce, and this Sub-
Committee's Staff Director, Mr. William G, Fhillips, about the hcarifag
gcheduled for Tuesday, June 1 h. It is our understanding, that the witnesses
from the Office of Telecommunications Policy w 1 be the Deputy Director,

Mr. John Eger, who will be accompanied by Mr. Charles C. Joyce, Jr.

The June 11th hearing will begin at 10:( ' a. m. in Room 2203 of the Rayburn
House Cffice Building and continue in the afternoon. Your witnesscs, who

are expected at about 2:00 p. m. on 1at day,>»shoud present to the Sub-
Committee information on the extent and nature of the use of such equi?ment

by your office\=They also should summarize the results of the study ?x f‘1e
adequacy o1 common law, statutes and Fe ‘'ral regulations to protect m.dw1duals
regarding the privacy of their electronic communications and the security -

of communications' systems referred to in your testimony of July 31, 1973,
before this Sub-Committee,

@Their statement shou | expend on and update, if necessary, the material
you previously furnished to the General Accounting Office in response to the
October 5, 1973, questionnaijre survey it undertook at the request of the Sub-

. Committee.
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Witnesses are requested to limit their initial oral statement to 10 minutes,
which will be folowed by questions from the Sub-Committee members. More
detailed written statements will be accepted from witnesses, and those
written statements in their entirety will be made part of the hearing record.
If you wish additional information, please contact Mr, William G. Phillips,
Sub-Committee Staff Director, at 225-3741.

As required under the Committee rulee (copy enclosed), it will be necessary
for you to provde 50 advanced copies of your prepared statement to Mr
Phillips in Room B-371, Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, D. C,
by 10:00 a. m. Monday, June 10th, Please do not request extensions of this
deadline.

With best regards.

Sincerely,

‘ | : William S. Moorhead

Chairman



















